LAKE EDGEWOOD BOARD OF DIRECTORS FEBRUARY MONTHLY MEETING
FEBRUARY 12, 2025 / 7:00 P.M.
LAKE EDGEWOOD COMMUNITY CENTER, 1715 W SHORE DRVE MARTINSVILLE, IN 46151

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 7:13 P.M. 
In attendance were Director Stege, Director Nealy, Director Rakowski, Financial Director Don Horn, Secretary Mady Miller, Incoming Director Todd Brown, and Incoming Financial Director Kali Kent. There were 2 free holders in attendance.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS- CHAIRMAN & VICE-CHAIRMAN 
The positions of Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and District 3 Director are up for appointment. With Director Stallsworth and Director Anderson not present, appointments will be postponed until all Directors are in attendance. 
APPOINTMENT OF – SECRETARY AND FINANCIAL CLERK
Kali Kent has been appointed the new Financial Director. Mady Miller was appointed the continuing Secretary.  Director Stege motioned to formally approve, Director Nealy seconded, all were in favor. 
SET REGULAR MEETING DATES 
We are required to have 4 board meetings a year.  Some of the necessary meeting agendas include: boat registration, budget discussion, budget hearing, and budget adoptions. The board decided to cut down on the monthly meetings but will add them back in if necessary. Tentatively, we plan to have the following monthly meetings: April 8th, June 9th, August 12th, September 9th, and October 14th. This is subject to change. All meetings are held at the Lake Edgewood Community Center and Freeholders are encouraged to attend. 
REVIEW OF OTHER CALENDAR EVENTS
Director Stege outlined some essential tasks that need to take place. Be on the lookout for an email if you are a dock slip owner, boat registration forms will be sent out and posted online, Port-O-Pots will be dropped off and idle buoys will be put in the water in early April.
There will be no dam inspection this year but the spill way valve needs to be flushed and lubricated. We will be looking to find someone that can treat the primrose. It was in discussion on whether we should continue to do water testing. We spend $100-$150 a year on the testing and our results are always better than fine. As of now we plan on continuing, but this may be discussed again at some point. Our Siltation Loan for 2023-2025 needs to be renewed.  Committees that need started or members added include: Fishing Committee, Siltation Committee, and Garage Committee. If you are interested in any of these, please reach out to someone on the board. 
Boat registration dates will be held on Saturday April 19th   from 11 AM. – 1P.M., Tuesday April 29th  from  P.M. – 7P.M., Wednesday may 7th  from 6 P.M.- 7 P.M., and Tuesday May 13th  from 6 P.M. – 7 P.M.. Dock rental fees are due by May 1st.  The community garage sale will be held May 3rd, the first Saturday of May. A beach clean up day date will be set. Final boat registration is May 13th.  Legal notices for election must go out by October 24th and be returned to the board by the end of November
PUBLIC COMMENT
 Please remember that your boat stickers are good until May 1st. The boat ramp gate code will not be changed until after the last boat registration date. 
ADJOURMENT 
Director Brown motioned to adjourn at 7:45 P.M. All were in favor. 
Our next meeting will be held April 8th at 7:00 P.M. 


Submitted by:
Secretary Mady Miller
 
